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A quote I picked up may be appropriate here, – “If it is true that vice (substitute development) can never be done away with, the science of government consists of making it contribute to the public good.”  Almost every new development causes some disruption in daily life and it seems the purpose of Environmental Impact Reports is to shed light on these impacts and develop mitigation measures before approval to continue is given.

Things are starting to happen. In last week’s Argus there was an editorial and two letters on the desirability of developing East Washington Place (the big box development on the old Kenilworth site).  Another letter was a plea for the City Council to finish the General Plan.  Add to this, the city’s annual budget introduced this week.  Taken together, we’ll have a busy summer with these major items all being on the agenda.

I’ve long since given up on there being any significant change in the density of development at East Washington Place.  People want big box shopping in Petaluma and that’s the site the powers that be have selected.  What is still open for negotiation is the physical appearance of the retail center and other concessions from the developer in return for the city selling him the land he needs for access to the site. Don’t overlook considerations for the skate board park and swimming pool.

In this instance, we could end up with a traditional strip shopping mall or a version of Windsor’s innovative mixed use development.  Must we have one story retail structures strung together side by side? Does the side facing the freeway have to be a monolithic wall, with dumpsters?

The larger concern of course is the impact this project will have on traffic.  Will ease of getting across town be sacrificed to maximize sale tax receipts for the city?  It would be rational as part of the project approval for the city to insure traffic on Washington St. is not only discussed but taken care of.  If the City Council wanted to assure us that will happen, perhaps they would be willing to dedicate the sales tax received from the center for traffic improvements, at least until traffic flows are reasonably addressed.

The General Plan is another item.  We’re into at least year seven of developing a 20 year General Plan.  Between there being an Urban Growth Boundary and limited infill potential, one might wonder what has taken so long.

It’s kind of ironic that the less land available for development the more rules and conditions there need to be to regulate process.  Perhaps the reason is that the General Plan is no longer a land use document but an environmental standards manual.  The goal of some is to prescribe environmental standards for everything from bike lanes to water usage in a legal format.

The budget process this year may be extra interesting.  New state rules require a more detailed coverage of items that previously could be glossed over. Particularly relevant may be the status of the city’s retirement obligations.

A couple of other items.  Thanks go to our Police Department for providing traffic assistance at the funeral of Kawika Deleon who died in Iraq.  It was a nice touch of special recognition 

A public service announcement – spring cleanup will be from June 2nd to 11th at the airport again this year.  This cleanup provides an opportunity for Petaluman’s to dispose of bulky trash and junk that won’t fit in our trash cans.  A good time to clean out the garage and side yard.  

